
One of the noteworthy elements surrounding the recent US Presidential elections was the acknowledgement 
of the amount of ñfake newsò which seemed to easily find its way into our public discourse. This unfortunate 
trend of seeding inherently false news for unwitting public consumption is a concern for those of us in the field 
of education where we have been encouraging an increased use of individual research over the reliance of a 
specific classroom textbook. A big part of our classroom research preparation now includes lessons on how 
to better discern the validity of an article. The following excerpt of a Hechinger Report article by Chris Bernik 
explores this current topic with relevance beyond just our students. If you find the synopsis interesting I 
suggest you click on the included link to access the report in full.    
 
Building Critical Thinking Skills for the Internet 
 
In this Hechinger Report article, Chris Bernik describes how AP U.S. history students in California were 
initially impressed with the professionally designed pages of the website www.minimumwage.com, It had a 
menu of research reports, well-produced graphics and videos, and an ñAboutò page describing the site as a 
ñnonprofit research organizationò named the Employment Policies Institute. Then the teacher, with a few 
exploratory clicks beyond the website, revealed that this was actually a front group created by lobbyists for 
the restaurant and hotel industries. ñFudge nuggets!ò exclaimed one chagrined student.  
 
This exercise was part of the ñCivic Online Reasoningò curriculum created by Stanford University researchers 
led by education professor Sam Wineburg, all designed to help students become more critical consumers of 
online news, opinion, and misinformation. The goal is to help secondary students spot ñnative 
advertisingò (ads masquerading as articles), the authenticity of an alarming image posted on Facebook, the 
claims of a controversial article. ñOverall,ò concluded a report on several pilot tests of the curriculum, ñyoung 
peopleôs ability to reason about the information on the Internet can be summed up in one word: bleak.ò The 
Common Coreôs push for evidence-based reasoning is for naught if students trust everything that pops up 
when they do a Google search. ñThis isnôt just a problem with kids,ò says Wineburg. ñReliable information is to 
democratic functioning what clean air and water are to public health.ò 
  
ñWhat These Teens Learned About the Internet May Shock You!ò by Chris Bernik in The Hechinger Report, 
December 21, 2016, http://hechingerreport.org/teens-learned-internet-may-shock/ 
 
 
Philip Joslin 
Head of School 

Headôs corneré.. 
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http://www.minimumwage.com/
http://hechingerreport.org/teens-learned-internet-may-shock/


Page 2 NEWSLETTER 

 
 
On Tuesday 31 January at 7.45 a.m. the OSC Board will be conducting its Annual General 
Meeting and an Extraordinary General Meeting in the PMPR. All parents (members) are invited to 
attend. Following the meetings there shall be a brief presentation by the Head of School regarding 
the year in review and ideas about the future. There shall also be a Q&A session. 
 
We look forward to seeing you on the 31st of January. 
 
 
Sajeda Akbarally 
Board Chair 

Message from the Board Chairé. 
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MR RAJ OMPRASADHAM 

 

Mr Raj Omprasadham is a Sri Lankan national and joined the OSC Board in September 2015 and serves on 
the Finance Committee. He now offers himself for re-election. Mr Omprasadham has a degree in Electrical 
Engineering from the Indian Institute of Technology, Madras (IITM) and has over 30 yearsô experience in 
businesses varying from genetics to computer software. He serves on the Boards of commercial companies 
as well as non-profit organisations. He has two children at OSC, Nathan in Grade 11 and Naomi in Grade 3. 
He is a permanent resident of Sri Lanka.  

 

MR SUDATH PERERA 

 

Mr Sudath Perera is a Sri Lankan national and is the founder of Sudath Perera Associates and the Managing 
Partner. Mr Sudath Perera has crafted a unique brand of legal services which ensured the success of the 
Firm since its inception. Today the Firm boasts a strong client base of well-known local and multinational 
companies. He was called to the Bar of the Supreme Court of Sri Lanka in 1991. He gained invaluable 
experience working with several senior lawyers, including a leading Presidentôs Counsel of the Colombo Bar. 
He has also served as a Director on the Export Development Board under the purview of the Board of 
Investment Sri Lanka. Further, he currently serves on the Board of the investment firm Investrust Capital 
(Private) Limited. He was elected to the Board in September 2012 and serves on the Governance Committee. 
He offers himself for re-election. Mr Perera has three children at the school, Malaika, Rupasha and Saskia in 
Grade 3. He is a permanent resident of Sri Lanka. 

 

MS RONG ZHANG 

 

Ms Rong Zhang is a Chinese national. She joined the Board of OSC in September 2015 and serves on the 
Governance Committee and now offers herself for re-election. Ms Zhang has over 20 yearsô experience in 
management and operation of international organizations for both private and public sectors. For the past 13 
years, she has been working for the International Finance Corporation, part of the World Bank Group. She 
manages the IFC-supported Sustainable Banking Network of banking regulators and associations from 31 
countries, which is a learning and knowledge platform to encourage and enable banks to adopt higher 
environmental and social standards in their lending process.  She has two children attending OSC, Hannah 
and Selma in Grade 1. Her expected length of stay in Sri Lanka is October, 2017. 
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Whilst this week has been very quiet on the 
Secondary campus with our Grade 12ôs being 
presented with the challenge of the Mock Diploma 
examinations, elsewhere however, around the island 
there has been a hubbub of OSC related activity.  
 
Our Grade 6ôs have 
been learning survival 
skills from the Veda in 
the Kandy area. They 
can now create a 
shelter, make a fishing 
rod, catch fish with it, 
light a fire and cook it 
should the need arise!  
They also visited spice 
gardens, learned to cook roti and string hoppers and 
participated in a whole host of other activities. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meanwhile, Grade 7ôs took to Galle, visiting turtle 
hatcheries and museums, tea plantations and the fort.   
 

 
They also took some time to swim and enjoy 
barbequing with marshmallows. 
 
Grade 8 were off to Hikkaduwa where they 
interviewed tourists, surveyed fishermen, conducted 

field studies on the beach areas, swam and for 
those who are now certified, went diving.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Grade 9 have been in Borderlands having an 
amazing time canoeing and challenging 
themselves in various activities.  
 
Grade 10 and 11 
have been off to 
Jaffna, the Cultural 
Triangle, Cyclying in 
Habarana, having 
Highland exploits or 
building in 
Hambantota.  
Amazing experiences 
that Iôm sure you will 
hear more about in the weeks to come.  



 

 
Wherever their travels may have taken 
them, Iôm sure you will agree, the 
opportunities have been superb and I 
would like to thank all our teachers for their 
chaperoning and organising of these 
incredible experiences. 
 
Coming up next week: 
 
Sri Lanka National Day celebrations on 
Wednesday. 
 
SAISA Badminton here at OSC, Football in 
Chennai, Basketball in Bombay and Visual 
Art in Chennai; work hard, play hard! 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Claire McQuillan 
Secondary Principal 
secondaryprincipal@osc.lk 
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Below are some guidelines on ñhow best to communicateò at OSC. These simple, yet useful guidelines will 
keep communication clear, concise and timely. Should you have any questions about these guidelines, 
please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Primary School Contact and Communication Guide 
 
Introduction 
The following set of guidelines is based on the understanding that whenever an issue, question or problem 
arises, the solution is first to be sought at its source. In any situation of concern it is best to go to the person 
directly involved in order to ensure that you: 
 

¶ gain first-hand information; 
¶ acquire a complete understanding of the situation; 
¶ communicate important information; 
¶ achieve a timely response; 
¶ model the concept of open communication to maintain optimal support for your childôs learning and 
well-being. 

 
Contact Information for Families 
Please keep the school updated with your home and mobile phone numbers and your emergency contact 
phone numbers. In the event of an emergency we need to be in touch with the parent or designated guardian 
as quickly as possible. 
 
If parent contact information changes, including home telephone, home address, parentsô e-mails, office and 
mobile numbers, please contact the Primary Office at once, where our family contact database is maintained. 
It is vital that we be able to contact you. 
Telephone: +94 11 4419207 
E-mail: annek@osc.lk 
 
School-to-Home Communication 
OSC publishes a weekly newsletter on Fridays. The newsletter is sent electronically and is posted on the 
OSC website. Important school events and dates are posted in the newsletter.  
 
Each child is issued a Communication Book at the beginning of the school year. This book should be kept in 
the childôs folder and travel between home and school each day. Personal messages and homework 
assignments are recorded in the communication book so parents should be checking it daily.  
 
If the Primary School wished to communicate in the form of a letter, then the letter will be either sent home 
with the child or emailed to your account. OSC will use a telephone tree and/or email message when 
important, time-sensitive information needs to be communicated to parents. 
 
Primary School Office 
Parents are expected to notify the school if their child is absent, late to school, or needs to be dismissed 
early. Please contact the Primary School Office after 7:30 am at +94 11 4419207. Parents may also email 
Mrs. Anne Karunaratne at annek@osc.lk  
 
METHOD OF CONTACT  
 
The most effective method of communication is having face-to-face conversation; however, we realize this is 
not always possible. As an alternative, the most efficient method of contacting a teacher, a specialist, and/or 
an administrator is through email at: First initial of first name and last name@osc.lk (e.g. Jason Grandboisô 
OSC email address is jgrandbois@osc.lk) 
 

mailto:annek@osc.lk
mailto:annek@osc.lk
mailto:jgrandbois@osc.lk
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Class Teachers 
In general, if parents have a question or concern about their childôs general well-being, friendships or 
adjustment to change, they should first contact their childôs class teacher. The following issues should be 
addressed directly to the class teacher: 
 

¶ Academic concerns 
¶ Student behavior 
¶ Questions about general day-to-day routines and expectations 
¶ Classroom and school relationships  
¶ Field trips 
¶ Missing items  

 
Specialist Teachers 
If parents have a question or concern about their childôs experience in a particular class, then they should 
contact the specialist teacher directly. Listed below are some issues that parents might address with a 
specialist teacher: 
 

¶ Subject or course information 
¶ Class supplies and requirements 
¶ Assessment and grading 
¶ Curriculum information 
¶ Student progress and performance 
¶ Teaching or classroom incidents 

 
Counsellor 
Parents may feel that their child would benefit from counselling and/or social and emotional support. If this 
service is needed, please consult with the Primary Principal and a meeting can be arranged with the school 
counsellor, Mr. Steve Parenteau.  
 
English as Additional Language (EAL) 
Parents may contact Mrs. Vyomi Bertus to acquire information about EAL and the programme offered at 
OSC. 
 
Learning Support 
Parents may contact, Mrs. Kristi Deguzman to acquire information about academic support, homework club, 
and/or options for psychological educational assessments. 
 
Programme Coordination 
Parents may contact the Primary Years Programme Coordinator, Mrs. Gunilla Bengtsson, if they have any 
questions about programme requirements, the school curriculum, or programme coordination. 
 
Administration ï Principal  
If more information is required or if a situation is not resolved with a teacher or programme coordinator, 
parents are encouraged to contact the Primary Principal with the knowledge of the teacher concerned. 
In addition to the above, you may wish to consult the Primary Principal directly on matters related to: 
 

¶ Timetable or room issues 
¶ Broad issues involving the primary school 
¶ Behavior or morale, communication and information related to the operation of the school 
¶ School communication 
¶ Discipline 
¶ Curriculum and program coordination 
¶ Reporting on student performance 
¶ School trips or events 
¶ Primary school facilities 
 



Administration ï Head of Administrative Operations 
If parents have questions related to accounts and finances ï school fee issues, payments, refunds, school 
bus, etc, they may contact the Head of Administrative Operations, Mrs. Vidya Niyangoda. 
 
Administration ï Head of School 
If more information is required or the concern remains unresolved, parents may wish to contact the Head of 
School, Mr. Phil Joslin, with the knowledge of the Principal. 
 
In addition to the above, parents may wish to consult the Head of School directly on matters related to: 
 

¶ Community/school communication and relations 
¶ Whole-school issues such as security and application of school policies  
¶ Strategic planning 
¶ Financial policy and oversight 
¶ Long-term planning, including development of facilities and the school environment 

 
Important Notices: 
 
¶ February 1st  -   Sri Lanka National Day Assembly ï Gym; 7:30am 
¶ February 3rd  -   School Holiday in lieu of National Day 
¶ February 6th  -   Block 3 of After school activities begins 
 
 
Enjoy the weekend. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 
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28 January SAT EXAM - SMPR 7.30 a.m. 

*31 January OSC Annual General Meeting - 
PMPR  (new date) 

7.45 a.m. 

1 February Sri Lanka National Day Assembly - 
Gym 

7.45 a.m. 

3 February School Holiday (in lieu of National 
day) 

 

6 February Co-curricular Activities Block 3 begins  

8 February DP1 University Overview - SMPR 7.00 p.m. 

9 February SCN Coffee with Content  

10 February Poya Day  

11 February  COMUN 2017 Second Practice 
Debate 

 

14 February PYP Parent Workshop ñAssessment 
in the PYPò - PMPR 

7.45 a.m. 

   

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTSéé 

*Changes to calendar 



 
INSTRUMENTAL LESSONS OFFERED FOR STUDENTS AT OSC as part of the After School 

Activity programme: 
 
 
OSC provides an opportunity for students from Grade 1 upwards to learn a musical instrument after school. 
 
The instruments that are currently being taught are flute, clarinet, saxophone, piano, guitar (both 
electric and acoustic) and drum kit. 
 

¶ Private, individual instrumental lessons are conducted after school (to suit your studentôs 
schedule). 

¶ The lessons will be of 30 minutesô duration, at a fee of Rs: 700/= once a week.  

¶ All instrumental teachers have been vetted by OSC. These lessons will be supervised by Mr. 
Lancelot Perera and all communication will be through him. 

 
For those students who already know how to play a wind instrument, they are most welcome to 
join the Concert Band.  
 

¶ This ensemble meets on Mondays after school (2.50pm to 3.50pm in the Secondary School Music 
Room, and is open to students in Grades 5 to 12.  

¶ Students should have been learning their instrument with a teacher (any wind or brass instrument, 
except recorder) for 1 year or more.  

¶ Parents that play a wind or brass instrument are also very welcome to join, as this ensemble also 
includes adult members (past parents, current parents, teachers, etc.) 

 
For further details about the instrumental lessons please contact Mr. Lancelot Perera between 11.00 am and 
2.30 pm on week days in school on 0776061641 or email lperera@osc.lk 
 
For further information about the Concert Band, please contact me on lduncan@osc.lk 
 
 
Loretta Duncan 
Head of Arts 
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MOLLUSCUM CONTAGIOSUM 
 
What is it? 
 
Molluscum contagiosum is a viral infection that produces small, painless blisters. It may cause serious complications in 
people with immunodeficiency disorders.  
 
How does it spread? 

¶ The disease is most often spread through direct skin-to-skin contact. 

¶ Transmission can be through shared items. (e.g. towels]  

¶ Scratching, picking, or breaking the blisters can spread the infection to other areas of the body. Infected 
children often spread the disease by scratching the blisters and touching one another. 

 
What does it look like? 
 

       
 
Blisters, or papules, usually appear about 6 weeks after exposure but may appear within 1 week. They form at the 
location where the virus entered the body. 
 
 A person with a weakened immune system may experience outbreaks on the face or scalp. The blisters are waxy and 
raised, with a dimple on top. They can be flesh-colored, white, pink, yellow, or clear. Single papules may appear first, 
and then multiply to form clusters.  
 
Itching is common, but pain is rare. A few patients experience red, scaly skin around the blisters. 
Individual blisters may resolve on their own in about 2 months, but an outbreak can last 6 months to 3 years. 
 
Diagnosis and treatment 
The blisters are distinctive, so diagnosis is typically made by observation. Doctors confirm the diagnosis with a biopsy 
and microscopic examination of the tissue. Although the virus remains in the body, a healthy personôs immune system 
usually controls outbreaks and suppresses blister formation. Outbreaks can recur, and they are usually associated with a 
weakened immune system. 
 
Blisters may be removed surgically by cutting, burning, chemical destruction, or freezing with liquid nitrogen. These 
procedures are done by a Dermatologist in the office under local anesthetics.  
 
How to prevent spreading? 
There are ways to prevent the spread of molluscum contagiosum. The best way is to follow good hygiene (cleanliness) 
habits. Keeping your hands clean is the best way to avoid molluscum infection, as well as many other infections. Hand 
washing removes germs that may have been picked up from other people or from surfaces that have germs on them.  
It is important not to touch, pick, or scratch skin that has lesions, that includes not only your own skin but anyone else's. 
Picking and scratching can spread the virus to other parts of the body and makes it easier to spread the disease to other 
people too. 
 
It is important to keep the area with molluscum lesions clean and covered with clothing or a bandage so that others do 
not touch the lesions and become infected. Do remember to keep the affected skin clean and dry. 
 
The best way to avoid getting molluscum is by following good hygiene habits. Remember that the virus lives only in the 
skin and once the lesions are gone, the virus is gone and you cannot spread the virus to others. 

From the Doctor 
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The Overseas School of Colombo  
Pelawatte, P.O. Box 9 
Battaramulla, Sri Lanka 
Tel: (94-11) 2784920-2 
Fax: (94-11) 2784999 
Email: admin@osc.lk 
Web: www.osc.lk 

REAL ESTATE... 
LUXURY HOUSE FOR RENT Just 5 minutes 
drive from the OCS and the Waterôs edge in a 
quiet residential area, a beautiful two storied 
house for rent to an expatriate family. Four 
bedrooms with AC with ensuite toilets with hot 
and cold water. Living & Dining with AC, fitted 
Pantry and Kitchen, TV and family room, 
Office/Study and Utility room.  Large landscaped 
garden and sit out ï ideal for entertaining. 
Double carport with remote controlled gate. 
Domestic & Driver rooms and toilet.     
Call:  0779815341 
 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 
House for Rent Architect designed, brand-new fully 
furnished, storied luxury house located in a peaceful 
neighborhood. Less than 5 minutesô drive to all banks, 
supermarkets and Overseas School of Colombo,  4 AC 
bedrooms, 3 attached bathrooms, Master bedroom with a 
walking closets and a Jacuzzi. Spacious two living and a 
dining areas. Beautifully landscaped garden with an 
electric gate. Fully equipped TV room. Pantry and a 
separate kitchen. Solar powered electricity and hot water. 
Garage space for 2 vehicles. Separate maid room and 
bathroom. Robert Gunawardene Mawatha, Battaramulla.  
Rent: Rs.150,000 a month.  Contact 0772927584, 
email<bharath@sltnet.lk> 
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 
HOUSE FOR RENT IN THALAWATHUGODA...Two storeyed house with three bedrooms, sitting/dining/pantry & 
kitchen.  Domestic quarters, bar area with sitting.  Swimming pool, garden, garage with parking for two vehicles.  Pet area.  
USD 1750 per month. Call 077 3295444 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:bharath@sltnet.lk

